
June 17, 2021

George J. Matis
Chief Engineer and Waste Determination Manager
Savannah River Remediation, LLC
Savannah River Site
Aiken, SC 29808

RE:  Industrial Wastewater Closure Module for F-Area Diversion Boxes 5 and 6, F-Area Tank 
Farm, Savannah River Site, SRR-CWDA-2020-00011, Revision 0

Dear Mr. Matis:

The South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (DHEC) has received the 
above referenced Revision 0 of the Industrial Wastewater Closure Module for F-Area Diversion 
Boxes 5 and 6, F-Area Tank Farm, Savannah River Site, SRR-CWDA-2020-00011, Revision 0, 
February 2021.  Based on our review, the Department hereby conditionally approves the 
referenced Industrial Wastewater Closure Module, Revision 0 for the F-Area Diversion Boxes 5 
and 6 as follows:

To the extent that the Department has new information that has a bearing on the 
adequacy of this closure, the Department reserves the right to modify approval of this 
closure module in the future to address activities yet to be performed (e.g. cap 
installation.)

The decision of the South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control becomes 
the final agency decision 15 days from the mailing date of this letter unless a written request 
for final review accompanied by a filing fee is filed accordance with the enclosed copy of the 
South Carolina Board of Health and Environmental Control Guide to Board Review pursuant to 
S.C. Code Section 44-1-60.

Attachment A presents the Department’s response to all comments received during the public 
comment period regarding the above-reference closure module.  The comments submitted to 
the Department are included as Attachment B.

If you have any questions, please contact Fatina Ann Washburn Clark at clarkfaw@dhec.sc.gov 
or 803-898-3136.

mailto:clarkfaw@dhec.sc.gov


Sincerely.

Shawn M. Clarke, Director
Water Facilities Permitting Division
Bureau of Water

Enclosure:   Guide to Board Review

ec: Crystal Rippy, BOW
Barry Mullinax, BOW
Jacob Schwinn, BOW
Fatina Clark, BOW
Susan Fulmer, BLWM
Heather Cathcart, BLWM
Rob Pope, EPA R4
Stephen Dembeck, NRC
Roy DeHaven, Town of Hollywood (planner@townofhollywood.org)



Attachment A – Comment Response Matrix



Industrial Wastewater Closure Module for F-Area Diversion Boxes 5 and 6, F-Area Tank Farm, Savannah River Site, SRR-CWDA-
2020-00011, Revision 0, February 2021 – Comment Response Matrix

UNITED STATESS DEPARMENT OF ENERGY SAVANNAH RIVER SITE
Document Title, Number, Revision, Date:
Industrial Wastewater Closure Module for F-Area Diversion Boxes 5 and 6, F-Area Tank 
Farm, Savannah River Site, SRR-CWDA-2020-00011, Revision 0, February 2021

Matrix Documents 
Revision
0

Matrix Document Date
June 17, 2021

Commenter(s): Roy DeHaven, Planner, Town of Hollywood Contact: Fatina Ann Washburn Clark
(803) 898-3136
clarkfaw@dhec.sc.gov

No. Comment Comment Response
1 “I support the application as submitted.” Comment acknowledged.



Attachment B – Public Notice Closure Module Comments




